

1st March, 2018.

Dear Mr. Haynes,

The Queen has asked me to thank you for your kind letter of 6th February on behalf of the Members of the Healey Willan Society in Chicago, sent on the occasion of the Fiftieth Anniversary of the death of Healey Willan which is being commemorated with a series of Memorial Concerts and events throughout the year.

Her Majesty appreciated your thoughtfulness in writing as you did and, in return, has asked me to send her warm good wishes to you all for a most successful anniversary year.

yours sincerely,

David Ryan Director, Private Secretary's Office

The Reverend Scott Haynes.